
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

November 2, 2021 
 
Dear community hospital partners,  
  
The Illinois Department of Human Services’ Division of Mental Health (DMH) appreciates the 
vital role that community hospitals play in Illinois’ mental health system. The COVID-19 
pandemic has posed numerous challenges to mental health providers across the state.  DMH 
recognizes that when State-Operated Psychiatric Hospitals (SOPHs) are unable to admit 
uninsured individuals with SMI because an SOPH is on temporary COVID-19 outbreak status, 
community hospitals may experience a strain on their operations. 
 
In response, DMH will utilize up to $1M of our funding to support community hospitals able 
to provide care to uninsured individuals who would have otherwise been admitted to a SOPH 
but for a COVID-19 outbreak occurring at the facility from November 1, 2021 through 
December 31, 2021.   
 

• This program will be available to hospitals within the catchment area where an SOPH is 
experiencing an intake pause due to COVID outbreak status.  

• It is also available to pay for the care of individuals who reside in the normal SOPH 
catchment area, but due to community hospital capacity, may be receiving care in a 
community hospital outside the normal SOPH catchment area.   

• Individuals will be covered for care until they are either clinically appropriate for 
discharge or able to be transferred to an SOPH that can admit them. 

• In addition to funding individuals admitted into a community hospital between 
November 1, 2021 and December 31, 2021, funding is available to pay for care provided 
prior to November 1 if the individual is still currently receiving services because they 
cannot be transferred to an SOPH due to a COVID-19 related pause in admissions.   

• Community hospitals wishing to participate in this funding opportunity must follow 
typical admissions practices, including provision of the Uniform Screening and Referral 
Form (USARF) to the SOPH to which they normally refer.   

• Prior to submitting an application for patient coverage, please review Contraindications 
for Civil Admissions to a Department of Human Services, Division of Mental Health 
Hospital. This form includes relative contraindications for admission to an SOPH, with 
exceptions dependent on specific clinical circumstances.   

 

https://secure-web.cisco.com/1jUMwMeI2lKtyv40t-HOCyQqEQXNs7BUkxDYF5MuWwIguPCq6HLxfAoGHXXm9AND1My8nnG7JBvLV98Wsrnxzyu3AalNj5KKW4qf-5hyyV5FGh7Sd0p74rjhHWlwkvANjn_I3oGT9YEDHCheo9c0vgv0w45EPtgN9bhIT_5rIgVzRkL7zWpBLW49j04M0D-f4QUhLeHvROUYYPbHuj8YyfAjD_bOKzphHbRvmr8wCtcRVKBQfnkWJQ5WztZJJYD5VIyukX4S7WXOizCbw-gC0EmKLeeQl8QID42v5kMeFF1fzOIWddNgWqzoQSIqt5ETz0l28OCCawGQNaMf1u_LWxco18Q-TIygMajfue2iQL37MFrRvpff7z0PSzjfLBiVVNxaVdSyIsDCMpouqbpsuNw/https%3A%2F%2Fwww.team-iha.org%2Ffiles%2Fnon-gated%2Fadvocacy%2Fcontraindications-to-civil-admission-to-a-dmh-hosp.aspx
https://secure-web.cisco.com/1jUMwMeI2lKtyv40t-HOCyQqEQXNs7BUkxDYF5MuWwIguPCq6HLxfAoGHXXm9AND1My8nnG7JBvLV98Wsrnxzyu3AalNj5KKW4qf-5hyyV5FGh7Sd0p74rjhHWlwkvANjn_I3oGT9YEDHCheo9c0vgv0w45EPtgN9bhIT_5rIgVzRkL7zWpBLW49j04M0D-f4QUhLeHvROUYYPbHuj8YyfAjD_bOKzphHbRvmr8wCtcRVKBQfnkWJQ5WztZJJYD5VIyukX4S7WXOizCbw-gC0EmKLeeQl8QID42v5kMeFF1fzOIWddNgWqzoQSIqt5ETz0l28OCCawGQNaMf1u_LWxco18Q-TIygMajfue2iQL37MFrRvpff7z0PSzjfLBiVVNxaVdSyIsDCMpouqbpsuNw/https%3A%2F%2Fwww.team-iha.org%2Ffiles%2Fnon-gated%2Fadvocacy%2Fcontraindications-to-civil-admission-to-a-dmh-hosp.aspx
https://secure-web.cisco.com/1jUMwMeI2lKtyv40t-HOCyQqEQXNs7BUkxDYF5MuWwIguPCq6HLxfAoGHXXm9AND1My8nnG7JBvLV98Wsrnxzyu3AalNj5KKW4qf-5hyyV5FGh7Sd0p74rjhHWlwkvANjn_I3oGT9YEDHCheo9c0vgv0w45EPtgN9bhIT_5rIgVzRkL7zWpBLW49j04M0D-f4QUhLeHvROUYYPbHuj8YyfAjD_bOKzphHbRvmr8wCtcRVKBQfnkWJQ5WztZJJYD5VIyukX4S7WXOizCbw-gC0EmKLeeQl8QID42v5kMeFF1fzOIWddNgWqzoQSIqt5ETz0l28OCCawGQNaMf1u_LWxco18Q-TIygMajfue2iQL37MFrRvpff7z0PSzjfLBiVVNxaVdSyIsDCMpouqbpsuNw/https%3A%2F%2Fwww.team-iha.org%2Ffiles%2Fnon-gated%2Fadvocacy%2Fcontraindications-to-civil-admission-to-a-dmh-hosp.aspx


 

 

 
 
Upon review of the USARF, the SOPH will inform the community hospital if they are unable to 
accept an individual due to COVID-19 outbreak status.  DMH clinicians will review each referral 
for appropriateness.  If approved, representatives of DMH Business Policy and Fiscal Operations 
will contact the community hospital to develop a contract to reimburse at the approved rate of 
$880 per day.  
 
Thank you for your support, patience, and understanding during this time.  We look forward to 
partnering with you. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
David Albert, PhD  
Director, Division of Mental Health  
Illinois Department of Human Services 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


